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U.S. Transportation Secretary Elaine L. Chao Announces Availability of More Than $900 Million for Infrastructure Investments 
Across America see Funding Opportunities and Transportation Research. 
 
There was a TCC/CAC (of the Mobile MPO) meeting on January 8th, and a BPAC meeting on January 15th. There will be a MOBILE 
MPO MEETING on January 22, at 10:00 AM and a Public meeting on the Draft 25 year Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP) on 
Wednesday, January 29th 4-6:30 in the SARPC Board Room.  See MPO Updates.  
 
The Funding for Roadway Safety Tools deadline is TODAY! see Funding Opportunities.  
 
In The News the North Bay Expressway is being debated and Silverhill receives gas tax money from Governor Ivy. 

 
 

Check out ALGO Traffic before you travel!   

 www.mobilempo.org    Check us out on FACEBOOK  

SARPC Transportation Video, this is what we do HERE 

Want to know what other SARPC departments do?  
Planning and Community Development 

Area Agency on Aging 

Employment and Economic Development 

  

Anthony Johnson, Monica Williamson, Tom Piper, and Kevin Harrison, PTP 

  

Mobile MPO Updates 

 

•      Mobile MPO will meet on January 22nd, 10:00 AM in the SARPC Board Room  

•      There is a Public Meeting concerning the 25 Year Long Range Transportation Plan on 
January 29th, 4PM-6:30PM in the SARPC Board Room 

 
Last week the Technical Coordinating Committee / Citizens Advisory Committee (TCC/CAC) met.  The Bylaws were discussed as 
we are cleaning up our (TCC/CAC) Bylaws and committee composition.  If you are a MPO Member, or an agency on the 
TCC/CAC, please take time to review the  Bylaws and who sits on the committee.  
 
Other items on the agenda of the MPO and the advisory meetings include a couple of cost increases in the Transportation 
Improvement Program. The cost increases are for the following projects:  
 

•        CN 100049566 Replace Bridge Westbound Over Tensaw –Spanish River from $ 24,841,688 to $35,165,857, funded with Federal 
Bridge Funds,  

 

•        CN 100060154 SR 158 Extension Lott Road Overpass and Jug Handle from $20,000,000 to $25,161,677 funded with National 
Highway Funds.  

 
The two ATRIPII awards need to be added to the TIP:  
 

• CN Phase 1 to Widen AL-158 from 2 Lanes to 4 Lanes from Mile Post 7.75 to Spartan Drive in City of Saraland  $4,741,885.95 
 

• CN  Intersection Improvements, Including Adding Roundabout at SR-188 and Irvington Bayou La Batre Highway Target Start Date : 
1/1/2020  Engineers Estimate : $246,923.00 City of  Bayou La Batre 

 

• Also on the Agenda will be a STP Attributable realignment. Additional lanes on Zeigler Blvd from Forest Hill to Athey has had a recent 
cost increase from $17,650,000 to  $20,812,530,  leaving the STP Attributable schedule out of balance.  We will have to 
move  Additional lanes on Three Notch Road from Schillinger Road to McDonald Road out from FY 2023 to FY 2024; that requires a 
MPO resolution.   
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• 100052463 (UT) Three Notch Road, Schillinger Rd to McDonald Rd (Additional Lanes)           $449,945  
o Originally scheduled in 2022, now scheduled in 2024 

• 100052464 (CN) Three Notch Road, Schillinger Rd to McDonald Rd (Additional Lanes)           $4,499,456  
o Originally scheduled in 2023, now scheduled in 2024 

• Projects of the Congestion Management Process 2020-2023  
o Government Street CMP Corridor, FY 2020             $625,000 
o Airport Blvd, Hillcrest Rd to Cody Rd, FY 2021        $625,000 
o University / Old Shell Road Corridor, FY 2022         $625,000 
o Moffett Road Corridor, FY 2023  $625,000 

• There also will be a discussion of the possibility to allow CMP projects more than one year $500,000 (fed) CMP Allocation; specifically 
Government Street downtown.  

 
Finally, there will be a discussion on the Envision 2045, the 25 year Long Range Transportation Plan.  ALL federally funded transportation 
projects must be derived from this plan. It is updated every five years, and must be fiscally constrained, meaning the federally funding must 
be identified for the each project in the Plan.  Currently, the I-10 Mobile River Bridge is not in the fiscally constrained Plan.  

 

Mobile MPO Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee (BPAC) Meeting  
 

The Mobile MPO BPAC met this week to discuss bicycle and pedestrian issues throughout Mobile County. The agenda included 
the election of Chair and Vice-Chair – Mr. John Blanton was elected Chairman and Ms. Carol Hunter was elected Vice-
Chairwoman. We would like to thank these kind folks for their continued guidance and support.  
There was an update on the Bike/Ped section of the MPO’s 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan and a review of upcoming road 
projects for inclusion of bicycle and pedestrian facilities. There was also a brief discussion on acquiring recent crash data involving 
cyclists and pedestrians. There was also an update on the Coastal Alabama Livable Communities Coalition’s Bicycle Safety 
Training for Law Enforcement Officers. 

 

 
MOBILE AREA TRANSIT SYSTEM FEASIBILITY STUDY is underway 

 
 

In August of 2019, a consultant selection committee selected VIA Mobility to perform the study. VIA Mobility has partnered 
with local group Goodwin, Mills, and Cawood as a sub consultant.  HERE is Via’s presentation from the kick-off.   

There is a lot of work to be done in a short amount of time.  This week, the consultants were meeting with some of the 
stakeholders. Please call Kevin Harrison for details.  

 
 

 

Envision2045 

Invest in your transportation Future 

Mobile, AL Metropolitan Area Long Range Transportation Plan 

https://www.envision2045.org/public-involvement.html 
 

 Envision2045 is multi-modal in scope, encompassing long-range plans for highway, public transportation, and bicycle and 
pedestrian networks. Regional growth, economic development, and accessibility within the study area along with environmental 
concerns necessitate that the long-range plan addresses not only improved vehicular travel but also improvements to alternative 
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modes. Preservation of the existing transportation system coupled with enhancement of all modal choices will contribute to the 
improvement of the overall quality of life in the region. 
  
The South Alabama Regional Planning Commission(SARPC) invites decision makers, stakeholders, and members of the general 
public to participate in the development of the plan. SARPC is seeking feedback on transportation major infrastructure projects, 
initiatives and policies.  Transportation priorities such as congestion, freight, transit, roadways, bicycle and pedestrian, and other 
transportation modes will be addressed in the 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan. There will be a public meeting on the Draft 
Plan on January 29th in the SARPC Board from 4:00- 6:30.  
  
Your comments help SARPC’s planners to develop a wide-ranging, action-oriented transportation plan. The Envision2045 plan 
being developed will also serve as a basis for allocating limited federal money aimed at roadways, bridges, and public 
transportation facilities.  The comment period on the early participation online survey is closed; however, there will be several 
more opportunities for the public to comment on the plan in the near future.  
  
Please contact Kevin Harrison at kharrison@sarpc.org  with any questions or requests for further information. 
 

Results from the Survey conducted online from September 2019 to October 2019 can be found in the 
following document:    Mobile Urban Area 2045 Long Range Transportation Plan Survey Report. 
 
   Click HERE for Full Results. 

  
 

FREIGHT DATA 

APM Terminals has provided us with their fourth quarterly survey report. Just as last quarter, for two days APM Terminals had 
on-board tablets for drivers to answer a series of questions in terms of where they came from and where they are going.  APM 
Terminals will continue to gather this information quarterly for our benefit of validating truck data for the travel demand 
forecasting model. 

 
  

 
  

FY 2020-2023 TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM (TIP)  NOW ONLINE 

  
The TIP represents a four year program (2020-2023) for improvements in the various transportation systems located within the 
Mobile study area as identified in the Mobile MPO’s Long Range Transportation Plan (LRTP), the twenty-five year plan for the 
Mobile Urban area Destination 2040. The LRTP establishes the transportation programs that are needed to meet travel demand 
by the study year and study area. LRTP projects that become funded are moved into the TIP and submitted to the Alabama 
Department of Transportation (ALDOT), where they are programmed into the State Transportation Improvement Program 
(STIP). For MPO projects, TIP project selection is based on priorities established by MPO member governments and the 
availability of funds through the Surface Transportation Attributable program. For other projects, ALDOT has discretion of 
project funding based on availability of funds from various types of funding categories.  Most often, projects in the TIP are 

mailto:kharrison@sarpc.org
https://www.envision2045.org/uploads/1/2/5/9/125958156/onlinesurveyresults_final.pdf
http://mobilempo.org/Documents/Planning/Final%20Mobile%20MPO%20FY2020%20-%20FY2023%20TIP%20.pdf
https://mobilempo.org/longrangeplan.html


derived from the LRTP. The TIP guides ALDOT in its annual allocation of funds for transportation improvements and becomes a 
part of the STIP. 
  
ArcGIS Online is now being utilized by MPO staff to map all federally funded surface transportation projects within our area. 
Check it out HERE.  

 

Mobile River Bridge and Bayway Project: 

http://mobileriverbridge.com/ 

About the project: 

The Mobile River Bridge and Bayway project would reduce congestion on I-10 in South Alabama through the addition of 
additional capacity: a new six-lane bridge over the Mobile River, full replacement of the existing Bayway with an eight-lane 
structure, and redevelopment of seven interchanges. The project would run from Virginia Street in Mobile to the US 90/98 
interchange in Baldwin County. Information in the project is available at www.MobileRiverBridge.com.   

On August 28, 2019 the Alabama Department of Transportation ceased project 

development efforts on the proposed Mobile River Bridge & Bayway.  

 

Recent Scheduling Changes This Week for Mobile 

The target start date, plan status, or project engineers estimated amount has changed for the following:  

Project : 100066707 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : STPMB 4918 
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS - CONGESTION MANAGEMENT PROCESS - AIRPORT BLVD FROM 
UNIVERSITY BLVD TO HILLCREST ROAD 
Old Target start date : March 15, 2020 
New Target start date : November 15, 2020 
 
Project : 100066705 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : STPMB 4918 
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS - CONGESTION MANAGEMENT PROCESS - DAUPHIN STREET FROM SAGE 
AVENUE TO SPRINGHILL HOSPITAL 
Old Target start date : March 15, 2020 
New Target start date : August 15, 2020 
 
Project : 100066703 ( CN ) 
Federal aid number : STPMB 0016 
County : MOBILE 
Project Description : INTERSECTION IMPROVEMENTS - CONGESTION MANAGEMENT PROCESS - SR-16 (US-90) FROM BROAD 
STREET TO BANKHEAD TUNNEL 
Old Target start date : February 15, 2020 
New Target start date : March 15, 2020 
 

 

South Alabama RPO Updates 
 

 

 Coordinated Human Services Transportation Plan Update 
 

The South Alabama Regional Planning Commission (SARPC) is updating the Human Services Coordinated Transportation Plan 
which details which projects are eligible for Federal Transit Administration dollars for Elderly and Disabled (5310), Job Access 
and Reverse Commute projects (5316) or those transit projects that go above and beyond the requirements of ADA (5317).   
 
If you are interested in, utilize, or provide transit, or would like to apply for federal transit dollars for special needs transit services 
your organization needs to be involved in this process. 
 
SARPC staff will be holding public meetings to explain the plan, solicit input, and review the FTA 5310 application process in the 
coming weeks.  
 
If you would like to comment on the plan or have any questions please contact the Transportation Planning Department at 
SARPC at 251-433-6541. 
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Projects in Region Let January 31st, 2020 
 

 
MOBILE COUNTY  

• For constructing the Planing, Resurfacing, Guardrail Installation, and Traffic Stripe on SR-193 from the intersection of 
SR-163 to the juction of Higgins Road in Cypress Shores. Length 3.699 mi. The Bracket Estimate on this project is from 
$1,897,956 to $2,319,724 . 

 

• For constructing the Planing, Resurfacing, and Traffic Stripe on SR-188 from the junction of Franklin Road north of 
Grand Bay to the junction of Lakeland Drive. Length 4.011 mi. The Bracket Estimate on this project is from $737,958 to 
$901,948 . 

 
BALDWIN COUNTY 
None at this time 
 
ESCAMBIA  COUNTY 
None at this time 

What’s Under Construction?  Project Status 

Legislative Updates 
 

Congress is in session. 

 
Congress Looks to Continue Progress on Surface Transportation Bill 
 
With Congress back in Washington after the holiday recess, transportation leaders are hoping to make progress on surface 
transportation legislation. According to Bloomberg reporting, House Transportation and Infrastructure Chair Peter DeFazio (D-
OR) said that he hopes his committee will be done drafting their surface transportation bill by end of January and Senate 
Environment and Public Works Committee Chair John Barrasso (R-WY), said his panel’s highway bill (S. 2302) could come to the 
floor soon after. Senate Finance Committee Chair Chuck Grassley (R-IA) said he and his staff are working to finalize a set of 
transportation pay-fors that could enable Majority Leader Mitch McConnell (R-KY) to bring a rewrite of highway and transit 
programs to the Senate floor soon after the impeachment trial of President Trump is concluded. “We’re still talking at the staff 
level about putting together a package that will raise $113 billion,” Grassley said last month. The $113 billion in extra pay-fors 
would augment existing federal excise taxes that support surface transportation programs. In its entirety, Barrasso’s bill would 
authorize $287 billion of spending. 
 

Self-Driving Legislation Unlikely to Move With Surface Transportation Bill 
 
Senator Maria Cantwell (D-WA) Ranking Member of the Senate Committee on Commerce, Science and Transportation has said 
that new automated vehicle legislation is likely to move independently of a surface transportation bill. Currently, several portions 
of a self-driving bill are being circulated that raise concerns about how the legislation will handle safety provisions and local 
preemption. A time frame for a complete, draft bill has not yet been provided. Senator Gary Peters (D-MI) who cosponsored the 
original AV Start Act (S.1885) has said that he does not yet know when another comprehensive self-driving bill will be 
introduced.  

 

Trump Administration Proposes Significant Changes to NEPA 

The Trump administration today released a plan to revamp the National Environmental Policy Act (NEPA), the 50-year-old 
environmental law which requires in-depth analysis of projects that could have major environmental effects, including climate 
change impacts. In an effort to speed federal review, the proposal would change NEPA so that federal agencies would not have 
to consider “cumulative effects” of a project’s impacts, raising concerns among some that the climate impacts of infrastructure 
projects, such as highways or oil and gas pipelines, will not be considered as part of the NEPA review. The proposal would 
significantly expand the use of categorical exclusions under NEPA and limit preparation of full environmental reviews when 
they are warranted to under two years and few than 200 pages. Under the administration's proposal, project sponsors 
(including private companies) would be allowed to participate in the preparation of environmental documents, under agency 
supervision. The Notice of Proposed Rulemaking can be found here. Comments will be due to the White House Council on 
Environmental Quality, which oversees NEPA, sixty days after publication in the Federal Record, which is expected tomorrow. 
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Funding Opportunities 
 

 

Infrastructure For Rebuilding America 

U.S. Transportation Secretary Elaine L. Chao Announces Availability of More Than 
$900 Million for Infrastructure Investments Across America  

WASHINGTON – U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT) Secretary Elaine L. Chao today announced the latest round of the 
Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) discretionary grant program, which is making available more than $900 million for 
American infrastructure investments. The INFRA program is expected to award $906 million to significant projects that support 
the Administration’s focus on infrastructure improvements as outlined in the NOFO. 

“The Department will invest more than $900 million in major projects that will improve transportation infrastructure, economic 
productivity, and quality of life across our nation,” said U.S. Secretary of Transportation Elaine L. Chao. 

INFRA advances a grant program established in the FAST Act of 2015 to help rebuild America’s aging infrastructure.  INFRA 
utilizes selection criteria that promote projects with national and regional economic vitality goals while leveraging non-federal 
funding to increase the total investment by state, local, and private partners.  The program also incentivizes project sponsors to 
pursue innovative strategies, including public-private partnerships.  INFRA promotes the incorporation of innovative technology, 
such as broadband deployment and intelligent transportation systems, that will improve our transportation system.  INFRA will 
also hold recipients accountable for their performance in project delivery and operations. 

The Department will make awards under the INFRA program to large and small projects.  For a large project, the INFRA grant 
must be at least $25 million.  For a small project, the grant must be at least $5 million.  For each fiscal year of INFRA funds, 10 
percent of available funds are reserved for small projects. 

The Department will award at least 25 percent of INFRA grant funding to rural projects, which often play a vital role in supporting 
our national economic vitality.  Addressing the deteriorating conditions and elevated fatality rates on our rural transportation 
infrastructure is a key objective of the Department. For rural communities in need of funding for highway and multimodal freight 
projects with national or regional economic significance, INFRA is an opportunity to apply directly for financial assistance from 
the federal government. 

INFRA grants may be used to fund a variety of components of an infrastructure project, however, the Department is specifically 
focused on projects in which the local sponsor is significantly invested and is positioned to proceed rapidly to 
construction.  Eligible INFRA project costs may include: reconstruction, rehabilitation, acquisition of property (including land 
related to the project and improvements to the land), environmental mitigation, construction contingencies, equipment 
acquisition, and operational improvements directly related to system performance.  

The NOFO application period will remain open through February 25, 2020.  For more information, 
visit: www.transportation.gov/INFRA. 

Updated: Monday, January 13, 2020 

 
U.S. Department of Transportation Announces Funding Opportunity for Roadway Safety 
Tools 

WASHINGTON – The U.S. Department of Transportation today published a Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) to build the 
capacity of state, local, and tribal governments to use innovative data tools and information to improve roadway safety. 

“This is part of the Department’s ongoing effort to utilize predictive data analytics to identify and address systemic factors 
contributing to crashes and improve roadway safety in communities across America,” said U.S. Transportation Secretary Elaine 
L. Chao. 

The NOFO is an important step in the Department’s Safety Data Initiative, which helps communities devise policies to reduce 
roadway fatalities. This funding opportunity makes available up to $3 million to develop, refine, and deploy safety tools that 
address specific roadway safety problems. The Department anticipates making awards of $250,000 to $500,000 to each 
successful applicant. 

Eligible applicants are state or local governments, metropolitan planning organizations and regional governments, other political 
subdivisions of a state or local government, and tribal governments. The funding complements existing safety data improvement 

http://www.transportation.gov/INFRA
https://www.transportation.gov/content/safety-data-initiative


programs at the Federal Highway Administration, the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, and the Federal Motor 
Carrier Safety Administration by focusing on improving data tools practitioners use to inform their policy and decision-making. 

The NOFO is available on grants.gov at: https://www.grants.gov/web/grants/view-opportunity.html?oppId=322472 

On December 3, 2019 at 2:30 PM ET, the Department held a webinar to provide an overview of this funding opportunity. 
Information about the webinar is available on the Department’s Safety Data Initiative webpages. 

Applications are due today, January 17, 2019 at 3:00 PM ET. 

 

Opportunity Zones 

EDA's Opportunity Zone Web Page 

EDA now has an EDA Opportunity Zone Web page for economic development stakeholders and others to use as a resource to 
further help foster job creation and attract private investment to support development in economically distressed areas across 
the United States. 

 
Section 5307, 5310, and 5311: Using Non-DOT Funds for Local Match 

The Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) Administration for Community Living (ACL) has worked with the National 
Aging and Disability Transportation Center to clarify the ability of grantees to use Older Americans Act Title IIIB Supportive 
Services Funds to match Federal Transit Administration (FTA) programs.  These FTA programs include Urbanized Area Formula 
Grants (Section 5307), Enhanced Mobility of Seniors and People with Disabilities (Section 5310), and Formula Grants for Rural 
Areas (Section 5311).  This information has been publicized  HERE 

 

  

To stay up to date on all of the many grants that are available visit www.grants.gov. 
   

Just For Fun (THIS IS SATIRE, AND JUST FOR FUN) 

 

An Old Meme Scores Points Against New 
Transportation Tech  
You remember the one showing the amount of space occupied by 60 people on a bike, 60 people on a 
bus, and 60 people in cars? It's also helpful for making a convenient point about Uber and self -drivi ng 
cars.  
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Jon Orcutt, communications and advocacy director for Transit center, turned a familiar image on its head this week, posting 
the following tweet:  

 
 

 
 

You'll remember the original image, which Jon Orcutt references with apologies, from Twitter, Facebook, and, yes, Planetizen. 

 

http://www.planetizen.com/node/68574
https://twitter.com/jonorcutt/status/748201794522619904/photo/1


 
 

The point is fairly simple: a car is a car, and with the car comes inefficiencies with only theoretical potential for improvements. 
Ron Kilcoyne made a related point in November 2015 about the potential for autonomous vehicles to explode vehicles miles 
traveled, and the negative externalities that would come along with that "disruption"—even if congestion isn't one of them. 

Regarding transportation network companies, the jury is still out on the effect on congestion of Uber and its brethren, and early 
efforts to connect TNCs with transit, or paratransit, have yet to prove effective in reducing congestion or pollution. 
 

In the News 
 

 

‘North Bay Express’ surfaces as an alternative to the I-10 project 
By John Sharp |  jsharp@al.com Updated Jan 15 
 
An Interstate 10 freeway dubbed the “North Bay Express” connecting Virginia Street in Mobile to Daphne without any exits 
leading motorists to the Spanish Fort Causeway is under consideration as an alternative to the I -10 Mobile River Bridge 
project. 

The expressway, which would be a new four-lane highway adjacent to the existing Bayway, would be much cheaper than the 
state’s $2.1 billion I-10 project, costing around $1.2 billion. 

The freeway, like the original I-10 project, would include a new 215-foot-tall bridge over the Mobile River. 

But the new proposal doesn’t require demolishing the existing Bayway, nor would it include tolling the George Wallace 
Tunnel – both sensitive issues that eventually led to the I-10 Mobile River Bridge’s downfall. 
What’s unclear is if the new freeway would be assessed a toll, or whether the project would be crafted as a public -private 
partnership (P3) as the previous I-10 proposal. 

Concerns about the alternative proposal have surfaced along the Eastern Shore in Baldwin County because of a lack of exists 
onto the Causeway. 

“It would be detrimental to the Eastern Shore and Baldwin County as a whole to have an expressway that didn’t exit at mid -
Bay,” said Spanish Fort Mayor Mike McMillan. 

McMillan said that the Eastern Shore Metropolitan Planning Organization – which voted in August to remove the I-10 project 
from its short-term transportation improvement plan, or TIP – has been meeting with the Mobile MPO. The two groups, he 
said, are in conversations over a “new way to do the bridge scenario.”  
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Thus far, Alabama Gov. Kay Ivey’s office hasn’t been included. Ivey, who declared the  previous I-10 project as “dead” after 
the Eastern Shore MPO’s vote in August, has since said it’s up to local officials to resurrect the project.  
Mobile Mayor Sandy Stimpson, late last month, said he feels disappointed over what he said was the Eastern Shore MPO’s 
vote to “kill it.” 

He also said it’s up to McMillan and Daphne Mayor Dane Haygood – who is chairman of the Eastern Shore MPO – to support 
an alternative plan. The Eastern Shore MPO’s policy board next meets at 10 a.m. on Jan. 22 at Daphne City Hall. 
“There is a much greater impact that this has on the region and I hope we can overcome some  self-serving interests to do 
the right thing and that is to get the bridge built," said Stimpson. 

Haygood said he’s hopeful that both MPO’s can get together and meet and discuss an alternative plan. He said “it’s 
paramount” for coastal Alabama “to speak in a harmonious way and not a divisive way” regarding the project.  

Haygood said he would like hold a joint MPO meeting to further the discussions. 

“We’d be happy to facilitate that,” said Haygood. “We are working within the region to make sure that we have that 
consensus and try to make sure there is a comfort level to try and move it forward so everyone is comfortably po litically as 
well.” 

State Sen. Greg Albritton, R-Range, has been working with the MPOs in crafting a project alternative. But Albritton said he 
doesn’t see much movement coming in the months ahead. 

“This is in the hands of the MPOs,” said Albritton. “We’re  going to be waiting on the MPOs to do something or nothing. There 
are concerns on both sides so I don’t know we’re prepared or ready to move on anything. We’re still split apart in Mobile, 
the Eastern Shore and in Montgomery.” 

Albritton said he doesn’t anticipate anything surfacing until after the spring legislative session, which typically runs until 
May. 

“With the session coming in, I don’t know there will be room in the agenda to deal with it,” he said.  

Alabama Auditor Jim Zeigler, who oversees an anti-toll Facebook page and led the opposition to the previous project last 
year, said his group plans to “carefully study” the latest proposal.  

“We will attempt to have some input from local drivers and businesses before it ever becomes a done deal,” he said.  

 
Ivey announces $7M in road projects funded by new gas tax money 
By Henry Thornton  

Governor Kay Ivey and the Alabama Department of Transportation announced 31 road and bridge projects on Thursday that 
would be receiving grants from the state. 

Together, the 31 grants are worth $7 million. The money for the projects comes from the Annual Grant Program, a new pool of 
funds established under the Rebuild Alabama Act that is intended for local projects municipalities/counties cannot pay for on 
their own. The Annual Grant Program is a small portion of the overall revenue generated by Rebuild Alabama. 

The Rebuild Alabama Act is the name of the bill championed by Ivey that the Alabama legislature overwhelmingly passed in the 
spring of 2019. The act raises the gas tax in Alabama by ten cents over three years in order to pay for infrastructure projects like 
roads and bridges. A six-cent increase to the gas tax happened in September 2019, with a two-cent increase to follow in 2020 
and 2021. 

“An investment in our roads and bridges is an investment in the future of Alabama. These $7 million in funds will go a long way 
in helping communities across the state address various road and bridge projects,” Ivey said. 

 
The Annual Grant Program is composed of $10 million each year. The remaining $3 million will be awarded later in 2020. 
According to the governor’s office, “all projects will be under contract by the end of the calendar year, after bids are taken.” 

“I am proud to see the continuing positive ramifications from the Rebuild Alabama Act. Soon, every Alabama citizen will feel the 
benefits from this additional investment in our infrastructure,” Ivey concluded. 

For the approved projects, click here. 

Henry Thornton is a staff writer for Yellowhammer News. You can contact him by email: henry@yellowhammernews.com or on 
Twitter @HenryThornton95. 

 

Alabama ramps up public information blitz ahead of diverging diamond interchange 
opening 

https://www.al.com/politics/2019/08/gov-kay-ivey-declares-i-10-mobile-river-bridge-and-bayway-project-dead.html
http://easternshorempo.org/public-notice-january-2020-meetings/
https://yellowhammernews.com/author/henry-thornton/
https://yellowhammernews.com/wp-content/uploads/2020/01/Annual-Grant-Program-Recipients.pdf
mailto:henry@yellowhammernews.com
https://twitter.com/HenryThornton95


 

By John Sharp |  jsharp@al.com Updated Jan 13, 2020 
 
Alabama’s first diverging diamond project is months from completion, and state transportation officials want to make sure 
the public is aware of what they will soon encounter. 

A Facebook page has been promoted since Jan. 2, and the state will soon send out an information direct mailer to residents 
around the interchange’s location at Alabama State Route 181 and Interstate 10 in Daphne near the Eastern Shore Centre 
mall. 
“We hope that the public finds it to be a useful information sharing hub for all things for the diverging diamond interchange,” 
said Katelyn Turner, spokeswoman with the Alabama Department of Transportation, referring to the Facebook page. 
“Facebook ads, radio and TV advertisement will pick up as well the closer we get to the traffic shift.”  

ALDOT hasn’t set an estimated completion date for the new interchange, other than to say  that it’s expected to be ready by 
late spring. 
Lane closures in and around the area will become the norm until the project is completed. Turner said to expect for 
alternating lane closures to pick up in the area as crews widen Route 181 from U.S. 90 to Eastern Shore Boulevard and 
undertake various other items to get the interchange ready for the new configuration. The lane closures began on Tuesday.  

The state views the $7.3 million reconfiguration of the congested area as a way to eradicate major disruptions and traffic 
headaches that occur within an area surrounded by retail stores. The interchange is in close distances to the Eastern Shore 
Centre, Lowe’s, Sam’s Club and numerous car dealerships and eateries. The average daily traffic count for the area is over 
60,000 vehicles. 

The state wants to provide as much information as possible ahead of the interchange’s opening.  An online instructional 
video shows how traffic will flow through the interchange once its reconfigured, and promotes the design as being safer than 
a typical lighted traffic signal. 
The design looks complex, but proponents say it’s a relatively simply way to cross a busy interchange. They claim it’s a much 
safer interchange because they allow for free-flowing travel. 

Some Facebook commenters are critical of the change. 

“It’s confusing,” one woman wrote. 

“Goofy as hell,” said another. 

The unconventional interchange has been embraced by the Federal Highway Administration as transportation officials seek 
designs that promote safety while decreasing congestion and reducing costs.  

Diverging diamond interchanges are a French import to the United States, with its  first usage occurring just outside Paris in 
the 1970s. 

There are 99 diverging diamond interchanges in the U.S., with the most recent opening occurring in August at I-24 and U.S 
60 in Paducah, Ky. 

 

U.S. Transportation Secretary Elaine L. Chao Announces New Initiatives to Improve 
Safety on Americaõs Roads 

WASHINGTON – U.S. Department of Transportation (USDOT) Secretary Elaine L. Chao today spoke at the 99th Annual Meeting of 
the Transportation Research Board (TRB) where she announced new transportation initiatives aimed at harnessing new and 
existing technologies to improve safety for the traveling public and first responders. 

“These safety initiatives will make a difference in saving lives and help prevent injuries among first responders and all road 
users,” said U.S. Secretary of Transportation Elaine L. Chao. 

Today, Secretary Chao announced the next phase of the Partnership for Analytics Research in Traffic Safety (PARTS) program. 
PARTS II expands participation in the PARTS program to include almost 70% of the U.S. automobile market and will collect data 
on additional advanced driver-assistance systems (ADAS) such as Adaptive Cruise Control and Lane Keep Assist. Results derived 
from analysis of up-to-date-real-world performance data will assist researchers in assessing the safety effectiveness of these 
systems. 

PARTS is a voluntary, data-driven safety partnership between USDOT’s National Highway Traffic Safety Administration and the 
automobile industry. Earlier in this Administration, six manufacturers participated in this program to gather data on Automatic 
Emergency Braking Systems. Vehicles with this technology reported 53% fewer rear-end collisions than vehicles without 
Automatic Emergency Braking Systems based upon preliminary data from the initial program.   

Secretary Chao also announced a new program designed to help avoid traffic accidents and save the lives of first responders 
rushing to aid in emergencies. The Department intends to invest up to $38 million for the First Responder Safety Technology 

http://connect.al.com/staff/JohnSharp99/posts.html
https://www.facebook.com/Eastern-Shore-Diverging-Diamond-Interchange-103216237855315/
https://www.al.com/news/mobile/2019/11/alabamas-first-diverging-diamond-interchange-slated-for-spring-2020-completion.html
https://www.al.com/news/mobile/2019/11/alabamas-first-diverging-diamond-interchange-slated-for-spring-2020-completion.html
https://www.facebook.com/103216237855315/videos/2206309459671594/
https://www.facebook.com/103216237855315/videos/2206309459671594/
https://divergingdiamond.com/ddi-openings-by-date/
https://divergingdiamond.com/ddi-openings-by-date/


Pilot Program that will help equip emergency response vehicles and key infrastructure with vehicle-to-everything (V2X) 
communication technology. These systems will use the 5.9 Gigahertz Safety Band of spectrum currently allocated by the FCC for 
use in transportation systems.   

Finally, the Department is endorsing a standardized listing of recommended ADAS terminology through an initiative 
entitled “Clearing the Confusion,” spearheaded by the National Safety Council, AAA, Consumer Reports and J.D. Power.  The 
recommended ADAS terminology is based on ADAS system functionality. Currently, there is variance among manufacturers and 
standard language will ensure drivers are aware that these systems are designed to “assist,” not replace an engaged driver. 

Passenger rail, towing ordinance to be discussed next week 
Posted by Dale Liesch | Jan 16, 2020       

Mobile City Council committees will debate the merits two ongoing issues, following the board’s regular meeting on Tuesday, 

Jan. 21. 

The finance committee, at 1 p.m., will convene to discuss the city funding Amtrak rail service from Mobile to New Orleans at as 

much as $3 million over three years. The finance committee includes Councilman John Williams and Councilman Fred 

Richardson. It is chaired by Councilman Joel Daves. 

The public safety committee will take up the new towing ordinance at 2 p.m. The committee is chaired by Councilwoman Bess 

Rich and includes Daves, as well as Councilman C.J. Small. 
 

 

The Alabama Department of Transportation (ALDOT) began widening Zeigler Boulevard from Schillinger Road to just east of 
Cody Road this week. When complete, the $7.9 million project will convert that leg of Schillinger Road to a five-lane highway 
including a center turn lane. Additional work includes utility relocation, drainage installation, and signal upgrades.  
 

 

Federal Data Shows Highway Usage Continues to Grow 
January 10, 2020 by Justin Russell 
 
American motorists continue driving billions of miles on already stressed roads and highways. The Federal Highway 
Administration’s (FHWA) latest report shows 285.1 billion total vehicle miles traveled (VMT) in October 2019, a 1 percent 
increase from October 2018. The FHWA also found that 2019 cumulative travel increased at the same pace. 
 
The heavy usage is also straining state transportation budgets. The rise of fuel-efficient vehicles, electric cars, and hybrid 
automobiles means state gas taxes now generate less revenue for maintenance and construction. Consequently, state 
lawmakers are considering taxing motorists based on the miles they drive rather than the gasoline they purchase. 
 
The December 2019 State Funding Initiatives report found that 14 states have pursued a potential VMT tax.  Illinois, 
Massachusetts, Minnesota, New Mexico, and New York have created task forces or pilot programs to assess the possibility of a 
mileage user fee in their state.  Illinois will consider the charge at around 2.1 cents per mile. Other states have proceeded even 
further.  Oregon is expanding its pilot program, and Utah will provide alternative-fuel vehicle owners the option to pay road-
usage fees instead of additional registration charges. 
 
 

GAO Recommends FTA Improve Communication Processes For Rural Transit Services 
editor@aashto.org January 10, 2020 
A new 36-page report from the Government Accountability Office recommends that the Federal Transit Administration develop 
a communication plan that will “effectively share information with state and local stakeholders” on coordination opportunities 
in an “accessible and informative” way – particularly where rural transit services are concerned. 

The GAO noted that public transportation in rural areas is “critical to connecting people to medical services, jobs, education, and 
shopping” and that FTA allocated about $2.1 billion in formula grants over the last three years to support rural and tribal transit. 

Yet the agency’s report indicated that providing transit services in rural areas can be challenging and that coordination of 
transportation services among federal programs is limited. 

“The FTA has several efforts under way to facilitate coordination, but results are mixed,” GAO said. 

While the FTA and the federal interagency Coordinating Council on Access and Mobility issued a strategic plan in October 2019, 
it noted that FTA does not expect to issue a final report to Congress containing recommendations for enhancing interagency 
coordination until September of this year. 

GAO added that it has found “limitations” with FTA’s current information-sharing approach, which makes information on 
coordination-related issues difficult to identify and access. 

https://lagniappemobile.com/author/dale-liesch/
https://aashtojournal.org/author/editor/
https://www.gao.gov/assets/710/703699.pdf
https://www.transit.dot.gov/regulations-and-guidance/ccam/about/ccam-strategic-plan-2019-2022


“Stakeholders want additional information from FTA on leading coordination practices, such as ways to coordinate with other 
providers,” the agency noted. “Improving communication and sharing additional coordination-related information could help 
rural and tribal transit providers identify additional coordination practices they could pursue to improve rural transportation 
services.” 

Transportation Research 
 
 

INFORMATION: INFRA 2020 NOFO Posted - Informational Webinars 

The Office of the Secretary of Transportation (OST) has announced the FY 2020 round of the Infrastructure for Rebuilding 
America (INFRA) grant program.  The Notice of Funding Opportunity (NOFO) has been posted on the Build America Bureau 
website and will be published in the Federal Register later this week.  Additional information on how to apply, frequently asked 
questions, and the Department’s Benefit Cost Analysis Guidance for Discretionary Grant programs can be found on the following 
website at https://www.transportation.gov/INFRA.  The deadline for applications is February 25, 2020 at 11:59pm EST. 

 OST will be hosting two informational webinars for prospective grant applicants next week as follows: 

 -INFRA 2020 How to Apply Webinar: Tuesday, January 21, 2020, 3:00-4:30pm EST. 

  Registration link: https://connectdot.connectsolutions.com/ek9ib106z4pp/event/event_info.html 

 -INFRA 2020 Benefit Cost Analysis Webinar: Thursday, January 23, 2020, 3:00-4:30pm EST. 

  Registration link: https://connectdot.connectsolutions.com/eggk5crn9y4p/event/event_info.html 

 Here are some talking points you may find useful when talking to groups or prospective applicants: 

 FY 2020 INFRA Program 

• The Infrastructure for Rebuilding America (INFRA) program provides Federal financial assistance to highway and freight 
projects of national or regional significance.  The Department is soliciting applications for awards under the program’s 
fiscal year (FY) 2020 funding. 

• The Department estimates that $906 million will be available for award. 

• The Application Deadline is February 25, 2020.  The Department expects to make selections in June 2020. 

• The FY 2020 INFRA competition focuses on the same four themes advanced in earlier INFRA rounds: 

o Supporting Economic Vitality at the national and regional level; 

o Leveraging Federal Funding to attract non-federal sources of infrastructure investment; 

o Deploying innovative technology, encouraging innovative approaches to project delivery, and incentivizing the 
use of innovative financing; 

o Holding grant recipients accountable for their performance. 

• New this year: The Department added, as a factor in the economic vitality evaluation, whether the project primarily 
serves freight and goods movement. 

• Also New: Consistent with the ROUTES Initiative, the Department will consider how projects address transportation 
challenges in rural areas. 

• Across its history, this program has awarded $3.2 billion in grant funding in support of $16.2 billion in transportation 
infrastructure investment. 

• Additional information about the FY 2020 INFRA grant program can be found at 
https://www.transportation.gov/buildamerica/infragrants 

Please contact Caitlin Hughes if you have any questions. 

Caitlin Hughes 
Director, Office of Freight Management and Operations 
Federal Highway Administration 
United States Department of Transportation 
HOFM-1, Room E84-310 
1200 New Jersey Ave., SE 
Washington DC, 20590 

https://www.transportation.gov/INFRA
https://connectdot.connectsolutions.com/ek9ib106z4pp/event/event_info.html
https://connectdot.connectsolutions.com/eggk5crn9y4p/event/event_info.html
https://www.transportation.gov/buildamerica/infragrants


Office: 202-493-0457 
Cell:  202-815-8759 

Email:  Caitlin.Hughes@dot.gov 

2020 Alabama Recreational Trails Conference 

 
  

Gulf State Park Lodge, Gulf Shores, AL 
Conference: Feb. 6-7 - $195 Registration 

Outdoor Mobile Workshops: Feb. 5 - $50 Registration 
Registration Extended to: Monday, Jan. 27, 2020 

A fun and informative gathering for those who plan, develop 
and manage recreational trails in Alabama. 

 
Wednesday, Feb. 5 - Outdoor Mobile Workshops (10 a.m.-3 p.m.) 
 

Gulf State Park Trails Bicycle Tour 
 Bicycle along several miles of GSP’s 28 miles of new and highly innovative multi-use trails and learn how they were planned and 

developed under the Gulf State Park Enhancement Project to enhance visitor experience to this remarkable coastal state park. Bicycles 
provided by Orange Beach. Cycling experience is required.  You are required to bring your own helmet to participate. 
 
Limited to 15 participants. $50 Registration 
 

Orange Beach Canoe Trail Tour 
 Kayaking tour of several sections of the 15 mile-long Orange Beach Canoe Trail, exploring the coves, bayous, and islands around the 

Orange Beach Peninsula. Learn about the trail’s creation and the infrastructure (12 launch sites) and public information system that 
make it a popular destination for paddlers. Kayaks, paddles, and personal flotation devices provided. Wear wet-weather gear to keep 
you dry and shoes that can get wet. 
 
Limited to 12 participants. $50 Registration 

mailto:Caitlin.Hughes@dot.gov


 

Explore the Hugh Branyon Backcountry Trail & Bon Secour NWR by Bike and by Foot 

Bicycle 7 miles through Gulf State Park and out the Fort Morgan Peninsula to the Bon Secour National Wildlife Refuge along the 
wonderful multi-use paths of the Hugh Branyon Backcountry Trail, and then explore the nature paths through the Refuge by foot. 
You’ll experience beautiful protected natural areas of Alabama’s Gulf Coast and view the unique plants, birds, and other animals that 
call this region home while learning how public agencies created and manage these trails. Bicycles provided by Orange Beach. Cycling 
experience required. You are required to bring your own helmet to participate. 
 
Limited to 12 participants.  $50 Registration 
 

Thursday, Feb. 6, and Friday, Feb. 7 - Trails Conference - $195 Registration Fee 
Check in begins 7:30 AM on Thursday, Feb. 6, conference concludes on Friday, Feb. 7 at 11:30 PM 

This conference is intended for recreational trail operators and user groups and will highlight case studies 

demonstrating best practices in recreational trail project planning, managem ent, construction, and 
maintenance.  
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Alabama Transportation Assistance Program  *  202 Ramsay Hall  Auburn AL 36849  *  (800) 446-0382 
 

 

USDOT Seeking Insight For National Freight Strategic Plan 
editor@aashto.org January 3, 2020 

The U.S. Department of Transportation issued a request for information on December 27 to help develop a National Freight Strategic 
Plan or NFSP that includes 11 “statutorily required components” mandated by the Fixing America’s Surface Transportation or FAST 
Act to address the needs of multimodal freight transportation. 

“The safe and efficient movement of freight is vital to the Nation’s economic growth and to the creation of well-paying jobs for millions 
of Americans,” the agency said in its request. “The department seeks information from the public, including stakeholders – state and 
local agencies, private owners and operators, industry trade groups, shippers and beneficial cargo owners – to aid development of 
the NFSP.” 

https://aashtojournal.org/author/editor/
https://www.federalregister.gov/documents/2019/12/27/2019-27897/national-freight-strategic-plan-request-for-information
https://t.e2ma.net/click/9l4djc/tdvskm/hs2a3k
https://t.e2ma.net/click/9l4djc/tdvskm/xk3a3k


The USDOT noted that a national freight strategy “will be helpful” in terms of infrastructure planning as it estimates that freight 
tonnage will increase by 44 percent between 2015 and 2045, placing increased strain on a system that moves approximately 18 billion 
tons of freight annually across the country via all modes of transportation. 

The agency added that key aspects of this NFSP include: an assessment of the condition and performance of the national multimodal 
freight network; freight volume forecasts over five, 10, and 20-year periods; identification of major freight gateways and as well as 
bottlenecks; an assessment of statutory, regulatory, technological, institutional, financial, and other barriers to improved freight 
transportation performance; a process for improving collaboration on multistate projects. 

 

The Department of Transportation has identified transporta tion 

assets that fall within Opportunity Zones with the goal of driving 

investment of all types to these important areas . 

Despite the growing national economy, economically distressed communities are located in every corner of the United States 

and its territories. These communities have high levels of poverty, failing schools, job scarcity, and a lack of 

investment.  A new tax incentive—Opportunity Zones—was created to spur economic development and job creation by 

encouraging long-term investment in low-income communities nationwide. 

Read about our partner’s roles in Opportunity Zones:  

• Housing and Urban Development: Implementation Plan for The White House Opportunity and Revitalization Council 

• The IRS: Tax reform creates opportunity zone tax incentive  

• Treasury Department Community Development Financial Institutions Fund 

The Opportunity Zone designation encourages investment in communities by granting investors extensive Federal tax 

advantages for using their capital gains to finance new projects and enterprises. There are more than 8,700 designated 

Qualified Opportunity Zones located in all 50 States, the District of Columbia, and five United States territories. Of the 

Qualified Opportunity Zones 40 percent are in rural census tracts, 38 percent are in urban tracts, and 22 percent are in 

suburban tracts.   

South Alabama Opportunity Zones 

 

 
https://www.transportation.gov/sites/dot.gov/files/docs/subdoc/906/build-fact-sheet2019.pdf 
 

Transportation Dictionary 

The USDOT released a searchable online dictionary that includes over 9,000 transportation terms and acronyms. The terms 
were collected from a variety of public and private transportation publications and databases. This dictionary presents over 
9,000 terms and acronyms related to transportation. The terms and acronyms were obtained from various transportation 
publications and databases which exist within the federal government, private organizations, Canada and Mexico.  

Search Tips 

https://www.hud.gov/sites/dfiles/Main/documents/WHORC-Implementation-Plan.pdf
https://www.irs.gov/newsroom/tax-reform-creates-opportunity-zone-tax-incentive
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·        Sources are listed in parenthesis after the definition. 

·        None of the searches are case sensitive. Searching for PEDESTRIAN will produce the same results as searching for 

        pedestrian. 

·       The Dictionary searches for the word, phrase or acronym as it is entered and returns all records that match or contain that 
word, phrase or acronym. For example, searching for pedestrian will return records for pedestrian and pedestrian walkway. 

Click HERE for the search engine. 

http://www.rita.dot.gov/dictionary/index.xml

